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Municipal Management Association of New Hampshire 

“Public Betterment through Professional Management” 

MMANH Executive Board Meeting 
Local Government Center 

April 20, 2012 
11:30 a.m. 

 
Attendee’s Elizabeth Dragon, Mike Joyal, Carlos Baia, Guy Scaife, Donna 
Nashawaty 
 
Approval of Minutes, March 16, 2012 unanimous to approve minutes 
 
MMANH Financial Report:  Carlos Baia reported $30,582.90 at end of March.  
Dues membership up almost to budget level.  Northeast summit 1 person 
reimbursement. 

 
Conference Updates (MMANH, ICMA):  Elizabeth Dragon reported update on   
Conference in June, information is ready to pass to Erin for flyer, ready for 
contract finalization.  Shared draft of conference…stayed tuned for flyer out 
end of next week.  Christian will be asked to send invitation to Vermont 
Managers.  Scholarship information to be sent to membership for applicants.  
Discussion relative to what was included for state conference, determined it is 
free registration and room paid. 
 
Internship program Updates; Carlos Baia informed 2 communities have 
applied.  There are possibly 3 students for this year.   Deadline is upon us. 

 
Membership outreach updates;  Reaching out for conference to solicit 
membership, including the towns surrounding the Keene area.  Christian will 
be asked to help find towns with no member representative in MMANH.  
MMANH e-board is willing to work together to contact those towns to reach 
out. 
 
Discussion on topics for future sessions, Audit,  assessing relative to current 
use, assessing re: Billing utility company/poles, money left on the table. 
 
Monthly meeting next time tax deeding……roundtable participation. 
 
Adjourn 

  


